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Hello and a warm welcome from your Supporters’ Club to our 4th Newsletter of the Season.  

At the time of writing on the eve of our trip to Gateshead, with seventeen games gone we’re 

proudly sitting top of the National League with 32 points on goal difference from 

Macclesfield. An absolutely unbelievable position given the total squad upheaval in the 

closed season!  

The fan base now needs to step up to the plate and start supporting CK’s side by coming 

through the Crabble turnstiles on a more regular basis so please encourage any floating fans 

out there that we’ve got a decent football team that needs our collective support.  

IDEAS NEEDED 
 
Your committee was very disappointed with the poor ticket sales for the Legends Return 
night which we ultimately had to postpone. We are hoping to run this event again, possibly 
in the Centre Spot after a home game before the end of the current season but it is totally 
dependent on the support of the DASC membership and also all the other DAFC fans who are 
not members of DASC. 
 
We will be issuing a short survey to all members in the near future to try and gauge exactly 
what events you want us to pursue for your benefit and enjoyment in the future. Please 
respond when you receive this as without your input we are unsure about what type of 
events to hold. 
  

NEXT QUIZ NIGHT 

Our next Charity Quiz Night  

Centre Spot at Crabble on FRIDAY 10 NOVEMBER  

All proceeds will be going to the Canterbury Wheelchair Rugby Team and tables should be 

booked quickly to guarantee your space by either ringing Bob Duck on 07572 868407 or by 

emailing the DASC on sc.dafc@gmail.com. The cost will be £3 per person for teams up to a 

maximum of 8 per team. 

Come along and have a great night in support of a very worthwhile cause. (7.30 for 8pm). 

Mark Winter has agreed to be the evening’s quizmaster. 

Just as a reminder, your supporters’ club committee is: 

Vicky Chambers - Chairman;  
Bob Duck - Vice Chairman;  
John Burton - Treasurer;  
Simon Harris - Vice Treasurer;  
Brian Taylor - Secretary;  
Sue Taylor - Membership Secretary;  
Jason Cloke - Community Co-ordinator; 
Andy Fisher - Coaches Co-ordinator: 
Gez Noble;  
Roger Osborn;   

Gus Blackman; 
Matthew Jaenicke (DAFC Director)

http://www.dasc.co.uk/
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SUPPORTERS’ COACHES FOR AWAY MATCHES 
 
Coaches have been arranged for our next two away fixtures at: 

LEYTON ORIENT & DAGENHAM 
 
PLEASE NOTE THAT BOOKINGS FOR BOTH THESE COACHES HAVE BEEN HIGH SO PLEASE 
BOOK YOUR SEAT ASAP TO AVOID DISAPPOINTMENT. 
 
Saturday 18 November - coach to LEYTON ORIENT leaves Crabble at 11.15am and is £15 
members, £30 non-members and £5 accompanied u16s. 
 
Tuesday 21 November - coach to DAGENHAM leaves Crabble at 4.30pm and is again £15 
members, £30 non-members and £5 accompanied u16s. 
 
Give Andy a call or text on 07934 300335, email: dasccoaches@gmail.com or see him in the 
Centre Spot before the Eastleigh home game on 11 November. 

 
AWAY PLAYER OF THE SEASON AWARD                                                   
 
The three Mitchells (Brundle, Walker & Pinnock) each have two awards so far and Kadell 
Daniel and Connor Essam one each. A presentation from the DASC will be made at the end of 
the season to the winner and we will also make a donation to his chosen charity. Thank you 
to all those voting each away game! 
 

DASC SCRATCHCARDS  
 
These are going well and there have been numerous cash prize winners. They are priced at 
£1 and each card gives you six chances to win a cash prize. If you haven’t bought one yet 
then they can be purchased from any committee member (see our new noticeboard outside 
the Club Shop at Crabble for photos!) or from the Home Sweet Home shop in Dover, the 
Breakwater Brewery in Lorne Road or the Old Buttermarket Pub in Canterbury.  
 

PITCH SQUARES 
 
The sale of the remaining pitch squares is going well and there are just a few left to sell. 
These are available at £5 each with the proceeds going directly to help pay for the large 
quantity of grass seed bought by DASC in the closed season for the Crabble pitch. See any 
committee member if you would like to buy one of the remaining squares and also see our 
pages in any home matchday programme. 

 
MEMBERS’ MONTHLY DRAWS  
 
Congratulations go to LAWRENCE SMYE-RUMSBY who was the lucky winner in our second 
Monthly Draw at the recent WOKING game. He has chosen to have an away replica shirt 
with Mitch Brundle’s signature. 
 
The next draw will take place on Saturday 11 November (vs. EASTLEIGH).   
 
Good luck to everyone! 
 

MEMBERSHIP 
 
If you know anyone who would like to join the Supporters’ Club then an application form 
can be downloaded from our website or collected from the Centre Spot bar or the Club Shop. 
Please also check our new noticeboard by the Club Shop at Crabble for committee details. 
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